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Dear Lawmakers, 

My name is Chad Kernutt and I urge you to vote NO on SB-429, yet another 

unconstitutional and gun controlling bill this legislative period making Oregon now 

number 1 all time for state legislative periods nationally in quantity of gun "safety" 

bills presented in a single session. But let's not kid ourselves about the slight of hand 

here, these bills are about control and doesn't make anybody safer but the criminals 

who prefer to prey on the weak and unarmed civilians. People who want to take their 

lives will find a way so let's not kid ourselves with the suicide arguments, as gun free 

Marxist descending societies such as England, Germany, France, Australia, and 

Canada have suicide rates that parallel America's. Germany and France have 

murder rates and weapons related crime rates that are on par with America's and 

England's is higher than ours, and the Europeans are seeing it by way of knives, 

hammers, and other tools. But i don't see liberals in those countries or ours making a 

push to ban and regulate those weapons and tools. No this has always been and 

always will be about control. And gun control is the issue.  

 

Let's talk about what a 72 hour wait period will do if liberal law makers force this 

unconstitutional bill upon us. 72 hours from purchase to possession will make sure 

that a woman who is a victim of domestic violence and stalking, will be beat again, 

she will be raped again, and some of these women will be murdered. Or in case of 

the children, the mothers wont be able to prevent the children from being beat by 

their bully fathers again or raped by their pedophile fathers or grandafthers. Pick your 

poisons, these are all actualities in every day society. All because they could not 

possess the great equalizer in their time of victimhood. The red coats from the Moms 

Demand Action Army bring emotions to the table and legislature, but they don't 

consider that there are 2 sides to that situation coin. Let's talk about us rural folks 

who have to drive long distances and sometimes hours just to get to a city with a gun 

shop to purchase and transfer are weapons and do the background checks. Now we 

will have to drive all the way back to our homes and repeat the process 3 days later 

to pick up our purchased property? This is not only cumbersome and wrong, it's 

unconstitutional and would not past the Bruen test as settled law of the land by the 

U.S. Supreme Court. This is just one more step by out of control woke legislatures to 

regulate our constitutional rights away from us, and it would not survive a court 

challenge all the way up through the channels, especially once it made it's way off 

the west coast and beyond the looney 9th circus appeals court with their 82% fail and 

return to sender rate. 

 

Please do not burden WE THE PEOPLE and infringe upon our rights and our 



property. The founding fathers before writing the 2nd amendment stated that "When 

the people fear the government their is tyranny, but when the government fears the 

people there is liberty." This led them to write as forever enshrined law of the land; 

"The right of the people to KEEP and to BEAR arms shall not be infringed." Please 

stay in your lane and zones of control and vote down this bad bill. Thank you. 

 

Sincerely, 

Chad Kernutt 

Albany, Oregon  

IN GOD WE TRUST 


